Minutes of the 241st  meeting of the

Licensing Executives Society (Britain and Ireland)

Wednesday 13th March 2002

At the Royal Over-Seas League, Park Place, St James’s Street, London

________________________________________________________________________

Present:
Chris Goodman
President



Christi Mitchell
Vice President



Christopher Hyatt
Treasurer



John Roe

Secretary

Tony Bowdrey, Michael Connor, Kurt Deutsch, Hayley French, Fiona Nicholson, Stephen Powell, Raja Sengupta and David Veasey.

In attendance:

Mary Elson

	1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Renate Siebrasse, Jeremy Brown, Henry Connor, John Emanuel, Barry Quest, Martin Sandford, Susan Singleton, Mary Swords, Michael Waggett and Alastair Neill. 

2. Minutes of the 240th Council Meeting held on Tuesday 15th January 2002.

The minutes were signed by the President.

3.
Matters arising
There were no matters arising from the Minutes but the President reported the death of Basil Bard, who was one of the founders of LES.  Michael Connor spoke of his sadness at the passing of a great servant to the Society who had been honoured by the award of LESI’s gold medal.  An obituary will be published in News Exchange and the President will write to Mrs Bard expressing Council’s condolences.

4.   Finance
The Treasurer reported the bank balances shown in attachment 1 and commented that the final accounts for 2001 required the figures from Ireland before they could be completed.  Discussions are underway between the Irish Section and Renate Siebrasse to transfer responsibility for membership renewals from Dublin to London.  The Annual Lunch and morning meeting were financially successful and the rate of membership renewals was slightly faster than in 2001, which may be attributable to the introduction of credit card payment.

The cheques to the Savoy for the Annual Lunch (£1,485.75) LES  International for membership fees and LES Nouvelles (£21,512.50) and LES International for the refund of US delegates fees for St. Petersburg (£1,703.47) were proposed by Stephen Powell, seconded by Raja Sengupta and approved.

The motion to increase Renate Siebrasse’s remuneration to £14,788 (total inc. VAT £17,376) from January 1st 2002 was proposed by Christopher Hyatt, seconded by Michael Connor and agreed by Council.

5. Sponsorship

At the previous Council meeting the Secretary recorded that sponsorship from any source would not be accepted.  However, Fiona Nicholson reminded Council that she had written a paper on financial support before the last AGM.  A copy of the paper will be circulated to Council and the principles will be published in News Exchange and on the website.

6.   Membership
Six new members were approved by the Membership Committee bringing the membership at 8th March to 388.

7.   Co-option of Anne Lane

The co-option of Anne Lane was proposed by Christopher Hyatt, seconded by Stephen Powell and agreed by Council.

A discussion on the composition of Council followed and it was agreed the Ex-Presidents Committee should make proposals for new Council members who represent the various sectors within LES.

It was also noted that LESI are reviewing the role of their committees and some are being amalgamated such as Biotech and Healthcare.

8. Annual Conference, Cambridge 2002

Arrangements are close to being finalised with a target attendance of 120 being set by the Treasurer.  Stephen Powell is trying to make the Thursday morning meeting an annual event and this year the title will be ‘Success in Licensing’ with Fiona Nicholson, Ludi Lochner and Jennifer Pierce agreeing to speak.

After some discussion on pricing Council agreed the following structure:

Thursday morning meeting - Members £50

Thursday morning meeting - Non-Members £80

Conference Members - £225

Conference Non-members - £300

9. Annual Conference, London 2003

Chelsea Village has been booked as the venue for the London Conference in 2003 and contract discussions are being conducted mainly in relation to the payment of a deposit.  Christi Mitchell warned that extra provision for accompanying persons should be made because of the location.

10.  Pan European Conference 

10.1 Prague, 2002

There was nothing more to report on the arrangements for Prague but the President thought that more information would be available at the International meeting in Osaka in April.

10.2 Glasgow, 2006

Wednesday 28, Thursday 29 and Friday 30 June 2006 are being held for the conference and Fiona Nicholson will seek the opinions of other European Presidents as to the suitability of these dates.

11. Committee Reports

Stephen Powell reported that the next Education Committee meeting would be in April possibly at BTG’s offices.

12. Correspondence

There was no correspondence.

13. Other Business

Stephen Powell reminded Council that in order to comply with CPD requirements we should review the members comments noted on the meeting evaluation forms.  A volunteer was required to do this and the item should be added to the agenda for the next meeting.

Fiona Nicholson reported that John Bolar is retiring from Cranfield and a replacement was required. 

14. Date and time of next meeting

To be held at the Royal Over-Seas League, Park Place, St James Street, London on Wednesday 17th April 2002, at 15.30 hrs. 
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Attachment 1

LES COUNCIL MEETING

Wednesday 13th March 2002

Agenda Item 4 - FINANCE
BANK BALANCES – September 2001


    


£
- Barclays Bank





50503738

1,820.50

- Barclays Bank/Premium Account




70373567

60,832.46

- Cater Allen Money Account



58020641

24,595.21

- Bank of Ireland/Savings A/C



72907170

20,403.70

- Bank of Ireland/Current A/C



56713966
   
4,651.69

- NSIB (purchased Dec 82/Mar 95)





        25,000.00










TOTAL

£137,303.56

